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VILLAGE DIARY - May 

 
2      6.30am-10pm Elections, Pettiward Hall  
5      4am               Dawn Chorus Listen In, St Andrews Churchyard 
9      7.30pm          Garden Club, Pettiward Hall  
10    4.10pm          Mobile Library, Oak Close  
11    8-9.30am       Men’s Breakfast, Buxhall Village Hall 
13    7.30pm          Parish Council, Pettiward Hall 
14    10-12am        Coffee Morning, St Andrews Church 
14    7.30pm         Annual Village Meeting, Pettiward Hall  
15    7pm              Film Night, Pettiward Hall    
23    10am-1pm     European Elections??, Pettiward Hall 
 
                             VILLAGE DIARY – June 
  
12    7pm               Film Night, Pettiward Hall 
 
Zumba class, Pettiward Hall, every Thursday 7pm 
Yoga Class, Pettiward Hall, Every Monday, 8pm, Term time 
only 
Brownies, Pettiward Hall, Every Monday, 6pm, Term time only 

 
 
                    PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 2019 
                                        13 May,  
  7.30pm in Pettiward Hall  

Annual Village Meeting 14May 
7.30pm, Pettiwaqrd Hall 

  
 
The Newsletter is produced by Great Finborough Parish Council, printed by Gipping 
Press, and distributed to all households in the village free of charge. Claims made 
have not been verified. For these the newsletter disclaims responsibility. 
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Editorial 
 
I would like to start by saying a big thank you to all who helped with 
the village litter pick last month. We had 22 people turn out including 
2 young helpers, Leah and David, who’s energy and enthusiasm put 
the rest of us to shame! 
 
There is lots going on in the village at the start of May. An early start 
on the 5th to listen to the dawn chorus in the churchyard with local 
ornithologist Barry Cutler sharing his knowledge. Refreshments will be 
provided, all welcome. The annual village meeting is on the 14th which 
is when you can come along and hear the various village reports, have 
your questions answered and voice your opinions / concerns regarding 
village life. The village community coffee mornings will now be running 
in the church until further notice, a big thank you to the Chestnut Horse 
and staff for providing a warm meeting place over the winter months. 
 
The 2 May sees our local and district elections taking place in Pettiward 
Hall. Make sure you take this opportunity to vote for your choice of 
district councillor for the Onehouse ward. The Parish council election 
was uncontested as there were only 3 nominees but hopefully we can 
co-opt some willing village resident volunteers to make up the other 4 
seats. 
 
Lastly, I would like to say a big thank you to the outgoing Parish 
Councillors for all their hard work over the last 4 years, especially Peter 
Turner, whose drive and commitment has resulted in many 
improvements to village life and the appearance of our village 
surroundings. Thank you also for your continued support of this 
newsletter 
 
The 15 May is the deadline for inclusion for the June issue of the 
newsletter, so please contact Simon Tarabella or Peter Turner, or drop 
in to Maple Lodge, the kettle is always on.              
 

Simon Tarabella  
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Great Finborough Parish Council 
 
The April meeting of the Parish Council was held on the 8th of the 
month at 7.30pm. The following matters were discussed and noted; 
Thanks were expressed to residents who helped clarify the route of 
FP23/FP22 with councillors enjoying perusal of the old maps brought 
along. It was noted that the landowner will need to be asked to clearly 
mark the cross field path. 
It was confirmed that our VAS and our Speedwatch scheme cannot be 
operated outside a 30mph limit so is not suitable to be deployed in 
Combs Lane. A traffic survey has been requested of SCC Highways and 
details of any data from previous traffic surveys has been sought. 
The white Iveco van abandoned in the Middlefield Drive car park has 
been reported to MSDC who will arrange tracing the owner and its 
removal. 
SCC Highways and Legal Services have been chased regarding the 
illegal access to no 24 The Chestnuts via High Road.  
Resident concerns raised regarding the car park at Middlefield Road 
were highlighted; the white line bays are thought to be sufficiently 
marked out at this time and maintenance of bushes at the entrance is 
part of the current open space contract and has now been carried out. 
It was Resolved to submit the following comments to MSDC for 
applications; DC/19/01162 Use of land for the provision of additional 
car parking, netball courts, football pitch and associated external 
lighting - Finborough School, The Hall - "Great Finborough Parish 
Council has NO OBJECTION to this application based on the information 
available" 
Assets of Community Value - It was resolved to re apply for listing for 
The Chestnut Horse. 
Thanks were extended to outgoing Councillors Turner, Nurton and 
Gemmell for their commitment and service to the Parish Council with 
regret expressed that they would not be standing for election on 2nd 
May. 
The date of the Annual village meeting was set for the 14 May. Next 
Parish meeting 13 May, upstairs room Pettiward Hall, all welcome. 

Paula Gladwell 
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Great Finborough Annual Parish Meeting  

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held in the Pettiward Hall on Tuesday 
14

 
May 2019 at 7.30pm  

So what is an Annual Parish Meeting?  
This is your Village Meeting, it’s not a council meeting! It does give the 
Parish Council the opportunity to report on what it’s been up to during 
the past year and to hear reports from the various organisations and 
groups, which serve the community, about their events of the past year.  
Who can attend?  
Anyone and everyone are welcome - The Parish Meeting may by law 
discuss all parish affairs and pass resolutions about them. Anyone may 
attend but only registered electors of Great Finborough may speak and 
vote in a poll.  
Will I be able to ask questions and make comments?  
Yes. Not only will your views be welcomed but also it is precisely why 
the meeting is held. It is for you all to come together and talk about 
what goes on in Great Finborough, to discuss issues affecting the village, 
what you can do to improve things, make comments; complaints; 
suggestions; Raise anything you feel is important to Great Finborough 
and needs talking about. 
Who will be there?  
By law, the Parish Council chairman will lead the meeting and the Parish 
Clerk usually takes the minutes. Parish Councillors will be there, plus 
your District & County Cllrs, however they are mainly there to listen and 
take note! The real purpose of the meeting is to enable residents to have 
your say on anything you consider is important to the people of Great 
Finborough parish.  
How long will the meeting last?  
As long as is needed but usually no more than an hour or so - but you 
can come and go as you see fit. So........SAVE THE DATE  
Please come along, socialise, chat, drink wine or tea if you prefer, find 
out what others do, how things are run, how you might help and have 
an input, or just listen and observe if that’s more your thing.  
 

Paula Gladwell, Great Finborough Parish Clerk 
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T I M  M O L L 

a r c h i t e c t u r e

Developing & Delivering your Architectural Dreams

T: +44 (0) 1449 708510  E: tim@timmoll.com  www.timmoll.com

Residential  I  Commercial  I  New Build  I  Listed  I  Free Initial Consultation

Tel: 01449 721599  Email: enquiries@gippingpress.co.uk 
www.gippingpress.co.uk 

Units 1&2 Lion Barn Industrial Estate,  
Needham Market, Ipswich, Suffolk IP6 8NZ

Planning an event in 2019?
Give us a call and we would be more than 

happy to advise and help on postage, 
signage, flyers, banners and programmes.
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The Pettiward Hall 
 
“Little Ernie” 
The winners in the April draw were Irene Bugg and Jenny Lucas.  They 
each received £7. 
 
Vacancy 
The AGM of the hall charity took place on 25 March and David Preece, 
Delia Prior and Norman Vendittelli were re-elected as trustees.  Mary 
Preece is the Parish Council nominated trustee until 2021.  There is a 
vacancy for one trustee who can be co-opted by the committee.  Please 
get in touch if you feel you can spare a few hours every couple of 
months to help manage your village hall. 
 
Grant 
We are grateful to Cllr John Matthissen for awarding us £1,500 from 
his Locality Budget towards the cost of replacing the bargeboards on 
the hall roof.   

Mary Preece 
Great Finborough Lent Lunch 
Thank you to all who attended, made soup and helped serve lunch at 
Maple Lodge on the 3 April. We had 37 people there and raised £273 
for the Bishops Kagera Appeal whilst enjoying some great soups and 
interesting conversation in very pleasant company. Many thanks also 
to those who could not attend but still gave generously. 

Bernice, Jacqueline, Nigel and Simon 
 

Thank You All 
Please accept my most sincere thanks to all the wonderful people, who 
have been so kind to both myself and Peter during the recent months.  
We have been overwhelmed by the all the support and kindness that 
has been shown to us and we really have appreciated it. I have an 
uphill battle ahead I know but be assured that I plan to do my best 
AND also continue to be as annoying to Peter as I possibly can!  

Pat Turner 
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Collection Calendar 2019
February 2019

Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
25 26 27 28

March 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
25 26 27 28 29 30 31

May 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3 4 5
6 7 8 9 10 11 12
13 14 15 16 17 18 19
20 21 22 23 24 25 26
27 28 29 30 31

June 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2
3 4 5 6 7 8 9
10 11 12 13 14 15 16
17 18 19 20 21 22 23
24 25 26 27 28 29 30

July 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14
15 16 17 18 19 20 21
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
29 30 31

August 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3 4
5 6 7 8 9 10 11
12 13 14 15 16 17 18
19 20 21 22 23 24 25
26 27 28 29 30 31

September 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1
2 3 4 5 6 7 8
9 10 11 12 13 14 15
16 17 18 19 20 21 22
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
30

October 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3 4 5 6
7 8 9 10 11 12 13
14 15 16 17 18 19 20
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
28 29 30 31

November 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
25 26 27 28 29 30

Mid Suffolk District Council
Waste and Recycling Collection Calendar 2019

Recycling collected this week

Rubbish collected this week

For Christmas and New Year weeks (25th Dec-12th Jan)  
Please refer to the Christmas & New Year schedule

Bank Holiday Week - Everyone’s collection will be 
a day later all week. For Christmas and New Year 
weeks please refer to the Christmas Schedule.   

www.recyclenow.com
Visit Recycle Now

to find your nearest recycling banks

Waste Services: 0300 1234 000 (option 4)
email: recycling@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk

January 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3 4 5 6
7 8 9 10 11 12 13
14 15 16 17 18 19 20
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
28 29 30 31

December 2018
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2
3 4 5 6 7 8 9
10 11 12 13 14 15 16
17 18 19 20 21 22 23
24 25 26 27 28 29 30
31

April 2019
Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14
15 16 17 18 19 20 21
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
29 30
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HENRY’S HOUNDS 
Dog walking, house drop ins and house sitting  
If you’re at work or going out all day and your dog(s) need 
walking or even just letting out for a half hour break, then 
I can help.   
 

Use of 10 acres of securely fenced fields in Buxhall for off lead walks in 
a safe environment, ensuring plenty of exercise and maximum 
enjoyment   
Drop ins include letting dogs out to relieve themselves, a little playtime 
plus refreshing water bowls and feeding if required  
 House sitting if you’re out for the night or away on holiday  
CRB checked and insured   
 
Please contact me to discuss your requirements or find out more 
details Henry Alexander: 07923 371164 | henry@henryshounds.co.uk  
www.henryshounds.co.uk | Facebook: henryshounds94  
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Great Finborough & District Garden Club  
 
They say that gardeners are never satisfied but a little sunshine would 
now be welcome! However, do not forget that a late frost is still 
possible so remember to protect those vulnerable new plantings.  
At the April meeting David Holmes brought along some extraordinary 
old garden tools - some  looked like instruments of torture and 
apparently some were awful to use, particularly the hedge trimming 
implements – we really felt for the gardeners of the past. David’s slide 
show featured tools, cloches, mowers, ornate seats, gnomes and all 
manner of interesting items from 1700s  onwards. The Garden 
Museum by Lambeth Palace in London holds a significant collection of 
old garden tools – and has a nice café too! 
 
Our next meeting will be the AGM with a Bring and Buy Plant Sale and 
Social on 9 May at 7.30pm in the Upper Room of the Pettiward Hall.  
So, pot on all those extra seedlings and cuttings and bring them along 
to find them a new home.  Perhaps you will find yourself some plants 
that you have not grown before, didn’t think to grow this year or 
replacements for those lost over the winter.  
There is always room for new committee members to help keep the 
club buoyant and prevent  the old stagers from stagnating! If you 
would like to help with running the club, put your name forward at the 
AGM, it’s not onerous and can be very enjoyable.    
Finally, if you are interested in joining the garden club or would like to 
join us for any event  you will be very welcome. Membership is only 
£15.00 per household per year, due in May. For further information 
contact: Judith Cameron (see Who’s who). 

Judith Cameron 
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Over 60s Candlestick Club 
The opening meeting of 2019 proved to be a very happy and joyous 
occasion. The entertainment, the Stowmarket Strummers Ukulele Band, 
had everyone tapping their feet and singing away to various  songs.  A 
bucket was passed round and I'm sure a considerable amount was raised 
for E.A.C.H, a very worthy cause. Thank you Strummers, a very pleasant 
evening was had by all.                                                                                        
 
We now start on the summer outing season. The first trip is our Mystery 
Trip. This is on Thursday 2 May. The coach will be leaving Buxhall Village 
Hall at 10am then on to Great Finborough, then Onehouse Road, 
Stowmarket and last of all to Combs Ford at about 10.20am. Cost is £25 
which includes the bus fare and a cream tea. If you haven't 
already,  please let Keith (736598) or Ann Hicks (736171) know if you 
would like to go on this mystery outing.                             

Keith Proctor 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

      

 
 
 

Men’s Breakfast 
 

Saturday 11th May 2019 
 

in Buxhall Village Hall 
 

at 8.0am 
 

Speaker: Jonathan Steed 
 

finish by 9.30am 
 

There will be an offering to cover expenses 
 

Please book places with Derek Ames 
by Wednesday 8th May (Tel. 613328) 

We now only serve traditional cooked breakfast. 
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ü	Annual accounts and tax returns for Sole Traders, 
 Partnerships and Limited Companies
ü	Preparation and assistance with VAT returns
ü	Payroll Services
ü	Construction Industry returns
ü	Management Accounts
ü	Tax Planning
ü	Company Secretarial Services

Tel: 01284 787616
Fax:  01284 787183
Email:  info@twinnaccountants.co.uk
www.twinnaccountants.com

All accountants are not the same…we promise!

TWINN ACCOUNTANTS LTD
We offer an efficient and  
professional accountancy service  
at a very competitive rate.

Tel: 01359 259818
or visit www.ovenclean.com
to find your local specialist

Too busy?

Let Ovenclean take care of it!
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From Onehouse Rectory May 2019 
 
One of my favourite places to visit as a child 
was the ruins of Reading Abbey in the centre 
of Reading, in Berkshire, where I did some of 
my growing up. There was an amazing 
atmosphere in that place which had been 
founded by Henry 1 in 1211 and was presided 
over by monks from Cluny in France. It became 
one of the pilgrimage centres of medieval 

England as well as one of the richest and most important religious 
houses. It held over 230 relics and was often visited by royalty. The 
Abbey was dedicated to Mary, Mother of Jesus and John the Evangelist. 
On one of its ancient walls, there hangs a copy of “Sumer is icumen in” 
which was first written down in the Abbey about 1240 and is the 
earliest known six part harmony song from Britain. The original is held 
in the British Library. Sadly, the Abbey, along with many others at the 
time, was dissolved in 1539, but its ruins hold many secrets not least 
that piece of music and I’m delighted to say that there has been 
renewed interest in the place recently with concerts and performances 
of different kinds within its ancient walls. 
 
Music and the time of year remind me of another ancient foundation, 
Magdalen College, Oxford founded in 1458. The choir of that place 
came into being in 1480 and there have been May Day Celebrations 
with the Choir singing from the top of the College Tower dating back 
to the 16th Century. Although the Choir’s repertoire is now varied, they 
used to sing “Sumer is icumen in” at 6am on the 1 May. 
 
The year seems to be galloping along at quite a pace. We have just 
experienced the lows and highs of Good Friday and Easter and already 
we are moving on. Quite clearly summer is coming [“sumer is icumen 
in”]. In the Church Calendar, we consider all those appearances of the 
risen Jesus with such deep meaning for the disciples and for us until 
Ascension Day on Thursday 30 May [this year] when Jesus returned to 
His heavenly Father. 
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As we examine and study those appearances we remember that we 
too are “Resurrection People”. Christians who believe that Jesus died 
for us taking our sins upon Himself and fulfilling the Law and the 
Prophets by showing His great love for all humankind. Jesus’ 
resurrection from death reminds us of triumph and hope and the 
knowledge that nothing not even death can separate us from God’s 
love. 
 
The seasons move on; May heralds summer’s arrival, but we are 
constantly reminded of Jesus’ presence every single day to comfort, to 
strengthen, to guide, to love us if we choose to accept these things. 
Two of the many joys of living and working in this group of churches 
and communities are the weekly pattern of short services in our 
different churches [Wednesday Communion; Morning prayer; Midday 
prayer Evening prayer; reflective services; sometimes Compline] and 
the many social events to which everyone is welcome and which can 
be such a joy. 
 
“Thy Kingdom Come” is a global prayer movement inviting Christians 
to pray during the 9 days between Ascension Day [30 May] and 
Pentecost [Whitsunday 9 June]. A most attractive “Daily Prayer for Thy 
Kingdom Come” booklet has been produced to encourage our prayer 
times which we hope to use on: 
   Tuesdays 11.45 am at Buxhall 
        Thursdays 4.30 pm at Great Finborough 
        Saturdays 10.00 am Combs 
Why not join us, you are most welcome as everyone is always welcome 
at all our services? The Bishop has asked all parishes to be represented 
at the Cathedral on Sunday 9 June at 4pm  to celebrate ‘Thy Kingdom 
Come’ and Pentecost. 
 
“Sumer is icumen in”. Perhaps this summer we can give ourselves some 
quiet time to think and wait on God amidst our busy lives. 

Pauline 
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Please pick up your dog poo!! 
 
A recently received email from a village resident; 
 
“I live down Valley Lane and as I walk my children to school I have 
noticed more and more dog mess, which is so disappointing. As we go 
on the grass verge to stand out of the way of cars there is always a 
chance of standing in it on many occasions. Would owners please pick 
up after their dogs?” 
 
Could we please ask all dog owners to be respectful of all village 
residents and visitors and tidy up after your animal, thank you. 

Parish Council 

Parish Register for Gt Finborough  
 
Funeral 
 
Ruth Margaret Cutler, Died 26 Feb 2019, Aged 99 
Funeral at West Suffolk Crematorium, 29 March 2019 
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Great Finborough Church Primary School 
 
Following a nice break for Easter, we hit the Summer term running. It’s 
a busy term with 2 year groups sitting their SAT’s exams and a very 
busy schedule of residentials for years 3 to 6. As in previous years, the 
children travel to Thriftwood, Scarborough, Pembrokeshire and 
Scotland, which this year, year 6 are flying to! 
  
Sadly, due to personal reasons and financial restraints we have not 
been able to cater for the popular Coast to Coast cycle trip. 
  
In other news, we have a vacancy on our Governing Body Board. If 
you feel you have the time and skills to help support the school in its 
running it is a very fulfilling and worthwhile cause. You don’t have to 
have a teaching background or necessarily be a parent, it really helps 
to have a cross section of skills on the board. If you think you can spare 
a few hours per term please contact Jamie Warner through our web 
site or let the school office know. 
  
On behalf of the school, we wish year 3 teacher, Mrs Wallace, all the 
best in her relocation with her husband and welcome back from 
maternity leave, Mrs Tapia who slips back into her teaching role. 
  
And finally, with the better weather here (sunny at time of writing!) we 
are always looking for help with our gardening club. The children get 
so much from it and with the added advantage of raising much needed 
money through plant sales for the school. Please let the school office 
know if you can help. 

Anthony Mann 
Vice Chair of Governors 
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Mrs McGregor's Garden 
 
90 children and their parents/grandparents passed through the village 
allotments on their annual Easter Egg Hunt organised by Delia Prior 
and her team, looking for signs of Beatrix Potter characters hidden 
there. A lovelier bunch of Easter Bunny seeking tots you ever did see. 
They had been primed to ask me what was growing, and strawberries 
and potatoes seemed to get their approval. Jacob told me he doesn't 
like baked beans which, fortunately, I'm not growing. One or two 
children were scared in case they saw Mr McGregor but I reassured 
them he was at home, having been too grumpy.  
 
On behalf of the allotmenteers, pleased to share what we do with the 
next generation, thank you to Delia's team for such a professional and 
successful event, and to all the children and buggy pushing parents 
who were so respectful of our allotments. 

Mrs McGregor 
Coffee Morning 

 
The next Community Coffee Morning is on Tuesday 14 May from 10.00 
– 12.00 at St Andrews Church. 
 
£2.00 coffee/tea free refill and homemade cake, everyone welcome. We 
will be bringing back our very competitive thimble game and Helen, our 
Avon rep, will also be joining us. As usual there will be a raffle. 
Charity this month is Christian Aid and St Andrew’s Church. 
 

Irene Bugg 
Valuation Day 
 
Thanks to all those who kindly came along to support our Fundraising 
Valuations Morning, including those who donated delicious homemade 
cakes, helped to serve refreshments/ set up/ wash up/ clear up/ etc. 
Unfortunately, I don’t think anyone left feeling like a millionaire, but they 
were all smiling!  As well as that, through their generosity we raised 
£145 towards church funds! 

Sadie Watts 
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‘The Children Act’ (12A) 

Pettiward Hall 

Wednesday 15th May 2019  

• Screening commences at 7.00pm 
• Complimentary tea & biscuits in the interval  
• Tickets: Adults £5 Children £3 
• Tickets can be purchased on the door. 

For more information please contact Norman on 07930 338580 



21  
  
  

  
  
 
 

 
 
 
 



22  
  
  

Great Finborough & District - Produce Competition and Show 
at Pettiward Hall, Saturday 7 September 2019 

 
Exhibits for the show are welcomed from all – please join in. Entry form will 
be in the July newsletter – or contact Mary Smyth at any time for an entry 
form and more information. Judging will be in the morning and the Show will 
be open to the public in the afternoon – with yummy teas, cakes and a raffle. 
There are classes to suit everyone including flowers, fruit, veg, cookery, crafts 
plus children's categories.  So, get planning and planting!! 

SECTION 1 – VEGETABLES 
1)  5 Potatoes – any colour 6)  2 Courgettes – equal size 
2)  5 Onions – any colour 7)  5 Runner Beans 
3)  5 Shallots 8)  5 Tomatoes – any variety 
4)  3 Carrots with foliage 9)  1 Marrow 
5)  3 Beetroot with foliage 10)  Any other vegetable 

SECTION 2 – FRUIT 
1)  5 Apples – dessert, any 
variety 

3)  10 Blackberries 

2)  5 Plums – any variety 4)  10 Raspberries 
SECTION 3 – FLOWERS 

1)  3 Dahlias 3)  10 stems of mixed flowers 
2)  3 Roses – any variety  

SECTION 4 – BAKED GOODS 
1)  4 Cheese scones 4) 1 Banana Bread 
2)  1 Victoria Sponge – 
buttercream filling 

5) 4 Sausage Rolls – shortcrust 
pastry 

3)  Men’s baking – 1 Bread 
– any form  

 

SECTION 5 – CRAFT 
1)  1 Stuffed Toy 4)  1 Picture – any medium 
2)  1 Cushion – small – any 
style or medium 

5)  1 small item made from wood 

3) 1 Greeting Card  
SECTION 6 – CHILDREN – Two Age Groups: Under 7yo and Over 7yo 

1)  Painted Stone 3)  4 Chocolate Crispies Cakes 
2)  Garden on a Plate (6” or 
less) 

4)  1 Vegetable Character 

 
Gt Finborough & District Garden Club and Gt Finborough Allotment 

Assn. 
Mary Smyth: blossomz001@btinternet.com / 01449 672533 
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   BUXHALL WI 
At our March meeting members enjoyed an informative 
evening learning about Tai Chi and the Healing Arts from 
Marcus Zenergise. Needless to say, the packed audience 
felt extremely relaxed and calm after his talk and from 

participating in some armchair exercises! 
Our committee members are keen to be proactive and keep up to date 
with WI Federation initiatives and changes. Therefore 3 members 
enjoyed an Officers' Day workshop in March with other WI groups from 
across the Suffolk East Federation region. 
At the National Annual Federation Meeting in June the WI resolutions for 
2019 will be decided between: 

• A call against the decline of local bus services and 
•  Don't Fear the Smear 

These will be discussed, debated and voted on at the start of our May 
meeting so that our delegate knows how to vote in June. 
The buzz of activities continued into the start of April as several members 
met up at The Crown, Hartest for another Ladies at Lunch social outing. 
Forthcoming guest speakers 
 May Meeting: WI Resolutions and Bingo Birds (bring you own drinks & 
nibbles) 
 June  Meeting:  Our annual summer party 
Don't forget, we meet every third Wednesday in the month and new 
members are always welcome. 
 
Date of next meeting: 15 May 2019, 7:30pm, Buxhall Village Hall 

Hilary (737671) 
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Are you looking for a high-quality decorator?     
Look no further!  

Service with a smile, for all your decorating needs!  
  

Honest, reliable service  
Clean and tidy  

  
Claire Marks  

  
Tel: 07895 277357  

  
Email:  

                   Claire.marks@housetohomedecorating.co.uk  
  

                  Web: www.housetohomedecorating.co.uk  
  
  

 
 



27  
  
  

 
  



28  
  
  

 

          
                                                                             

  



29  
  
  

Wild Bird Seed 
 
The next order will be placed on the 24 May. Bird seed will be ready 
for collection from Abbey Farm Cottage after 10am and before 6pm 
on Wednesday 5 June. To place an order, let me have your 
requirements together with a cheque made payable to “Great 
Finborough Garden Club”, please include your telephone number on 
your order. Orders may be posted to or dropped off at The Little House, 
High Road, Gt Finborough, IP14 3AA, or dropped off at 1 Valley Lane, 
Gt Finborough. 
Name     Tele No 
 

Product Weight Price Quantity      
Wild Bird Mix  20 kg £10-50  
W.B.M. Premium 20kg £12.00  
W.B.M No Wheat 20kg £14-50  
W.B.M NEW High Energy 12.75 kg £12-50  
W.B.M. No Mess 12.75 kg £13.00  
W.B.M Robin & Songbird 12.75 kg £13-00  
Finch Mix  20 kg £12.00  
Mixed Corn  20 kg £8-50  
SUPER Poultry Mix 20kg £9-50  
Peanuts (superior 
quality) 

25 kg £33-00  

Peanuts (half sack) 12.5 kg approx £17-50  
Black Sunflower Seed 12.55 kg £10-50  
Sunflower Kernels  20 kg £22-00  
Sunflower Kernels  10kg approx. £12-00  
Nyjer Seed 20kg £26-00  
Nyjer Seed  10kg approx. £13-50  
Suet Pellets 12.75kgs £17-00  
Fat Balls (any quantity) Price each 10p   
Suet Balls (Superior) Price each 13p  
 

 
Total  

Orders not collected on the day will require customer to make 
special arrangements to collect. The next seed order will be 
August.  
 Thank you, Peter Turner (674407) p.turner125@btinternet.com   
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CHURCH SERVICES FOR MAY 2019 

5 May:        Second Sunday after Easter 
9.00 am Holy Communion                                  Little Finborough 
9.30 am Sung Eucharist                                     Buxhall 
9.30 am Matins                                                 Shelland 
10.30 am George Ward Service                            Onehouse 
11.00 am Holy Communion                                  Great Finborough 
11.00 am Worship & Messy Church                       Combs 
12 May:      Third Sunday after Easter 
9.30 am Holy Communion                                 Harleston 
9.30 am Holy Communion                                 Shelland 
9.30 am Matins                                                 Buxhall 
11.00 am Holy Communion                                  Combs 
11.00 am Morning Worship                                  Onehouse 
6.00 pm Evensong                                            Little Finborough 
6.30 pm Evensong                                            Great Finborough 
19 May:     Fourth Sunday after Easter 
9.00 am Holy Communion                                 Little Finborough 
9.30 am       Holy Communion                                 Shelland 
9.30 am Morning Worship                                  Harleston 
11.00 am Family Communion                               Combs  
11.00 am Holy Communion                                  Great Finborough 
6.30 pm Evensong                                             Buxhall 
26 May:      Fifth Sunday after Easter 
9.30 am Holy Communion                                  Buxhall 
9.30 am Holy Communion & Patronal Service       Harleston 
11.00 am Holy Communion                                  Combs 
11.00 am Holy Communion                                  Onehouse 
11.00 am Morning Worship                                  Great Finborough 
6.00 pm Evensong                                             Little Finborough 
30 May:      Ascension Day 
7.30 pm Ascension Day Holy Communion            Great Finborough 
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 We meet for: Midday Prayer 12.00 noon on Tuesday at St Mary’s 
Buxhall 
 Holy Communion 9.30 am on Wednesday at Trinity Hall Onehouse 
 Evensong Prayer 4.30 pm on Thursdays at St Andrew’s Great 
Finborough 
 Morning Prayer 10.00 am on Saturdays at St. Mary’s Combs (Lady 
Chapel) 

 
Great Finborough Mobile Library Service 2019  

Oak Close 4.10pm to 4.30pm Fridays as follows:    
 May 10, Jun 7, Jul 5, Aug 2, Aug 30, Sep 27, Oct 25, Nov 22 
and Dec 20. 
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WHO’S WHO IN GREAT FINBOROUGH  

Chair, Parish Council    To be nominated                                                                 
Clerk, Parish Council      Paula Gladwell                          01284 828112 
                             finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com  
District Councillor           John Matthissen  258894  
                                                        councillor@matthissen.net  
County Councillor     Penny Otton                                                  737870                                                                  

      penny.otton@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk  
Newsletter Editor     Simon Tarabella                                     672072 
                              simon.tarabella@great-finborough.suffolk.gov.uk            
Priest in Charge     Rev. Chris Childs                                     673280  
               Combs Rectory, 135 Poplar Hill, IP14 2AY   revcchilds@aol.com  
Associate Priest               Rev Canon Pauline Higham                             771791  
                The Rectory, Onehouse, IP14 2AY    
Church Warden  Tim Hines  775525  
Church Warden  Sadie Watts  612397  
Pettiward Hall Management Committee  Mary Preece  771360  
Lettings/Keyholder              mary.preece1@btinternet.com  
Great Finborough & Buxhall Under 5s          Delia Prior             07513 140072 
                                                                        delia@gfbunderfive.co.uk  
Great Finborough & Buxhall Brownies          halo.durrant@gmail.com  
Allotments Association    Mary Smyth  672533  
Candlestick Club  Keith Proctor  736598  
Great Finborough & District Garden Club      Judith Cameron           672978 
                                                                     judyandian@btinternet.com  
Chestnut Horse Pub  David & Jade Lewis  674688  
Buxhall Women’s Institute                           Hilary Hall hilary-hall@hotmail.co.uk  
Head teacher, Great Finborough  Stephen Dodd  613208  
Primary School                        headteacher@greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk  
Police (Stowmarket SNT)       Stowmarket.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk        101  
Stowmarket High School  613541  
Stowmarket Health Centre                                                               776000                     
Combs Ford Surgery                                                                            678333  
Stowmarket Library  613143  
Village website: www.greatfinborough.onesuffolk.net   
Church website http://www.standrewsgtfinborough.co.uk/  
Primary School website: www.greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk  

  


